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August 15, 2015

Mr. John Arntz

Department of Elections

City Hall, Room 48

Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

RE: Proposition C — Amending Earthquake Loan Bond Program to finance acquisition and
rehabilitation of affordable housing

Dear Mr. Amtz,

Should the proposed charter amendment be approved by the voters, in my opinion, it would have a
minimal impact on the cost of government.

In 1992, San Francisco voters authorized the sale of $350 million of general obligation bonds for the
Seismic Safety Loan Program (SSLP), to provide loans for the seismic strengthening of unreinforced
masonry buildings. The proposed amendment changes the authorized use of these bond funds, for
which approximately $260 million remains authorized but unissued.

The proposed amendment would increase the cost of government by approximately $150,000
annually for the administration of loans issued through the changes in SSLP authorized uses. The
proposed authorized uses include financing the cost to acquire, improve, and rehabilitate at risk
multi-residential buildings (defined as three or more units) in need of seismic, fire, health and safety
upgrades or other major rehabilitation for habitability, including mixed-use residential buildings in .
order to convert such structures to permanent affordable housing.

The City can issue up to $35,000,000 in SSLP bonds per fiscal year. Assuming maximum demand
for loans under the proposed expanded eligible use provisions, the total net cost to the City would be
approximately $78 million over 22 years. The estimated annual impact to the property tax levy
would be approximately 0.0012 percent, or $7.21 per $600,000 of net assessed value.

These estimates are based on projections only, which are not binding upon the City. Projections
and estimates may vary due to the timing of bond sales, the amount of bonds sold at each sale,
and actual assessed valuation over the term of repayment of the bonds. Hence, the actual tax rate
and the years in which such rates are applicable may vary from those estimated above. The City's
current debt management policy is to issue new general obligation bonds while maintaining the
City’s property tax level to not exceed the 2006 property tax rate.

Singcerely

-

Ben Rosenfield
Controller
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